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THE APRIL M E E T I N G OF T H E AMERICAN MATHE­
MATICAL SOCIETY AT CHICAGO. 

T H E thirty-ninth regular meeting of the Chicago Section, 
the eighth meeting of the Society at Chicago, was held at the 
University of Chicago on Friday and Saturday, April 6 and 7. 
About seventy-five persons were present, among them the 
following fifty-five members of the Society: 

Professor G. A. Bliss, Professor R. L. Borger, Professor P. P. 
Boyd, Professor J. W. Bradshaw, Professor W. H. Bussey, 
Professor W. D. Cairns, Professor R. D. Carmichael, Dr. E. W. 
Chittenden, Mr. E. H. Clarke, Dr. L. C. Cox, Professor 
A. R. Crathorne, Mr. G. H. Cresse, Professor D. R. Curtiss, 
Professor L. E. Dickson, Professor A. Dresden, Professor 
W. B. Ford, Dr. W. V. N. Garretson, Dr. G. H. Graves, 
Dr. J. O. Hassler, Mr. C. M. Hebbert, Professor E. R. Hedrick, 
Professor T. H. Hildebrandt, Mr. Glenn James, Professor 
A. M. Kenyon, Professor W. C. Krathwohl, Professor Kurt 
Laves, Professor W. D. MacMillan, Professor W. Marshall, 
Professor T. E. Mason, Dr. A. L. Miller, Professor G. A. Miller, 
Professor E. H. Moore, Professor E. J. Moulton, Professor 
F. R. Moulton, Dr. J. R. Musselman, Dr. A. L. Nelson, Dr. 
F. W. Reed, Professor H. L. Rietz, Professor W. H. Roever, 
Miss I. M. Schottenfels, Dr. A. R. Schweitzer, Professor 
J. B. Shaw, Professor H. E. Slaught, Mr. G. W. Smith, 
Professor E. J. Townsend, Professor A. L. Underhill, Professor 
E. B. Van Vleck, Dr. V. H. Wells, Professor E. J. Wilczynski, 
Dr. C. E. Wilder, Professor R. E. Wilson, Professor C. H. 
Yeaton, Professor A. E. Young, Professor J. W. A. Young, 
Professor A. Ziwet. 

The sessions on Friday were presided over by Professor 
W. B. Ford, chairman of the Section; the session of Saturday 
forenoon was under the chairmanship of Professor L. E. Dick­
son, President of the Society. At the dinner held at the 
Quadrangle Club on Friday evening, fifty-one persons were 
present. 

Friday afternoon was devoted to a symposium on "The 
Lebesgue Integral." The idea of a symposium was first 
suggested by Professor Van Vleck in April, 1915; it had been 
under discussion by different committees of the Chicago Sec­
tion since that time. The committee appointed in April, 


